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Quality Promotion Committee

Quality Promotion Committee Meeting

Wednesday 14th November 2012          
 11am-12.30pm A204
Minutes
In attendance: Jim Dowling (Chair) Sarah Ingle (Secretary – Director of Quality Promotion), Conor Brennan, Claire Bohan, Neil Patrick Collins (DCUSU), Brenda Daly, Fergus Donohoe, Caitriona Lally, Martin Leavy, Aisling McKenna, Ruth Mattimoe, Phylomena McMorrow, Anne Morrissey, Davide Susta, Siobhan King (St Patrick’s College) and John Murray (Mater Dei).
Apologies received from: Ursula Baxter, Francesco Cavatorta, Paraic James, Billy Kelly, Mary Ivers (All Hallows) and Caroline McMullan.
The Secretary welcomed new Chair: Jim Dowling – Deputy President
1. Adoption of Agenda – The agenda was adopted with no changes.
2. Minutes of meeting held 19th Sept– The minutes were adopted with one amendment regarding attendance. 
3. Action items – SI provided an update on action items completed. 
4. Matters arising not on agenda: 
(a) DCU E-Zine update on section covering Education Committee and other University initiatives. 
(b) Quality Review Training – SI thanked ML for facilitating 3 briefing sessions for PAs and other Senior Admin staff on the internal DCU Quality Review process, in particular the nature and confidentiality of the associated documentation.

5. DCU Colleges Update.
Sharon King updated QPC regarding the St Patricks College quality review in Communications and processes. SPD is also considering the possibility of undertaking a Thematic Review.  Interviews for the post of Director of Quality Promotions in SPD will take place in December 2012.


John Murray from Mater Dei updated the QPC on the Programme Review that is currently being undertaken.
6. QQI Update 
SI advised that Quality and Qualifications Ireland (QQI) is now formally established, with Dr Padraig Walsh as Chief Executive. A new Board has been appointed which will be chaired by Mr. Gordon Clark (Chair). Although there are no specific University representatives on the QQI Board, Dr. Ann Louise Gilligan who was a Senior Lecturer in the Department of Education in St. Patrick’s College Drumcondra is a member.  SI noted that the language used by QQI may be different to what we are used to, e.g. referring to Universities as ‘providers’, and students as ‘learners’.

7. Quality Review Updates
Oscail: The draft QuIP has been sent to SMG for the University responses to be incorporated. The QuIP follow-up meeting has been arranged for December.
Student Support & Development: The follow-up QuIP meeting took place on 22 October.  The PRG report and QuIP will be provided to Governing Authority for publication approval.
Faculty of Science & Health:
The review visit took place on the 14th – 16th November and was very successful with a positive exit presentation. The PRG Report is in progress.  
Registry:
The Registry Review Visit will take place during 28th – 30th November 2012. SI has liaised with Registry regarding the PRG visit and associated timetable.
8. Indicative Quality Review Schedule
SI updated QPC on the indicative seven year quality review timetable which has been revised slightly in relation to the Vice-President for Academic Affairs (Registrar)’s Office. It was agreed that a list of the offices under this Office should be provided on the schedule.  A further query arose as to whether Thematic Reviews would take place in the future. Also discussed was the schedule of School reviews to be undertaken by the Faculty of Science & Health. It was agreed that SI would consult with the Faculty to consider how these should be organised.

Action 1: SI to consult with the Dean of the Faculty of Science & Health, make any recommended changes to the indicative seven year quality review timetable and provide to Executive for approval.
9. Honorariums for External Members of Peer Review Group
SI updated QPC on information received from the Finance Office that DCU now does not provide honorariums to external members of interview panels who are public servants. Honorariums for external members of peer review groups for internal quality reviews will, however, continue to be provided whether or not they are currently employed by the Irish public service.
10. Student Survey data for potential use in Quality Reviews
AMcK updated the QPC on her suggestions to use a generic survey for quality reviews, and provide information regarding a location for current survey results. There are already a number of student surveys to support the Quality Review process within support areas.  


These include,

· The 1st Year Student Experience Survey 
· Academic Programme Surveys  
· Irish National Student Survey due to be piloted in March 2013
· Annual ECAR Survey
It was agreed by the QPC In the year prior to a Quality Review in for service/support areas, a number of questions could perhaps be appended to an existing survey to provide summary student input statistics.  These could then be supplemented with student focus groups to discuss other feedback in greater detail.
A question was asked regarding how survey results could be easily accessed. AMcK advised that the ‘Your Voice Heard’ website is available where student opinions can be found.  Alternatively a School level report could be put on a shared drive or web page.  The Quality Enhancement and Survey of Teaching (QuEST) Module level survey data is already available.  It was agreed that the provision of annual feedback is very important.
Action 2: AMcK review survey results to determine the feasibility of extracting student opinions for use in quality reviews.

Action 3: SI to set up a meeting with the four support/service offices (HR, Estates, Library and Finance) undertaking a quality review in 2012 / 2013 with AMcK in attendance. The aim of the meeting is to decide whether a joint survey would be helpful for the quality review process, and also avoid a proliferation of surveys across the University.
11. QuID Funding
SI updated QPC on QuID 2012 developments. Most project proposers have to date drawn down the funding provided, and progress reports have been submitted.   A few projects requested short extensions to complete the work was granted. SI outlined the amendments made to the QuID 2013 guidelines and application form.  Some further changes were suggested and these will be incorporated into the final form. 
Action 4: SI update QuID 2013 guidelines and application form, and circulate QuID call for proposals to all staff.
12. EUREQA – EUA West Balkans Project on Quality Assurance 2013-2016
SI updated QPC on the EUREQA project. This will begin with a kick-off meeting in early 2013 in Brussels with all participants. Representatives from West Balkan universities will visit DCU over the next three years to learn about our QA and internal Quality Review processes, and SI will visit Universities in the West Balkans to provide QA training and seminars. 
13. QPO Activities Sept 2012 to date
SI updated QPC on the Quality Promotion Office activities not addressed during the meeting.
AOB  - Under item 10 above, QPC further discussed the on-going feedback from surveys that departments have throughout the University, such as web based feedback forms and surveys.  

Action 5: FD review feedback processes currently in place throughout the University.
Next QPC meeting:  16th January 2013
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